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Civil Society Participation in the XXXVI Regular Session of the OAS General Assembly:  “Good Governance and Development in the Knowledge-based Society”

Nearly 150 civil society representatives from over 15 countries of the Western Hemisphere met on June 4, 2006 with the Heads of Delegation,  and  the  OAS  Secretary General to discuss the theme of the XXXVI OAS General Assembly was held in Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic on June 5-6, 2006, "Good Governance and Development in the Knowledge-Based Society".  

The Dialogue with the Heads of Delegation, the OAS Secretary General and Representatives of Civil Society, held in the framework General Assembly of the Organization of American States at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Dominican Republic, was divided into two sessions, and was held one day prior to deliberations of the General Assembly and the adoption of policies and agreements on specific initiatives related to OAS resolutions.


The first session of the Dialogue was presided by the Secretary of State of the Dominican Republic, Carlos Morales Troncoso, the OAS Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, the  OAS Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Albert Ramdin, and the Director of the Summits of the Americas Department, Luis Alberto Rodriguez.  During the Dialogue,  civil society organizations presented to the Ministers of Foreign Affairs and Heads of Delegation, for their consideration, the recommendations emanating from the Roundtable with Civil Society and Special Session of the CISC, which was held at OAS Headquarters in Washington, DC on May 2-3, 2006, the results of the Civil Society Virtual Forum, carried out by the Department of Education, Culture, Science and Technology of the OAS, in cooperation with the Summits of the Americas Secretariat, on May 15-26, 2006. 


The second session, held later in the afternoon, presided by the Undersecretary of State for Foreign Policy of the Dominican Republic, Alejandra Liriano, the OAS Secretary General, and the Director of the Summits of the Americas Secretariat, offered participating representatives of civil society the opportunity to share their points of view with Ministers of Foreign Affairs and Heads of Delegation of OAS Member States.  The recommendations addressed the theme of the General Assembly as it related to the promotion of democracy, social and economic development, the promotion of human rights, corruption, afro-descendents’ rights, and gender equality, among others.

This Dialogue was designed in a collective effort to increase the participation of civil society organizations in the activities of the OAS and in the Summit Process; to ensure greater transparency in the deliberations and improve the flow of communication and information among the civil society organizations.  

To review the recommendations presented by civil society at the Dialogue, please visit the civil society website: www.civil-society.oas.org.

Forum: “Democratic Stability in the Americas: the Institutional Role of the OAS”

In addition, civil society representatives participated in the Forum entitled “Democratic Stability in the Americas: The Institutional Role of the OAS”, held on June 3, 2006 in the framework of the Thirty-Sixth Regular Session of the OAS General Assembly in Santo Domingo.  The Forum presented the Special Mission experiences, namely in Nicaragua, Bolivia, Haiti, and Ecuador, that the OAS undertook in 2005 to address situations that affected or threatened to affect democratic stability and governance in the hemisphere. These missions were carried out in accordance with the mandates and principles of the OAS Charter, the Inter-American Democratic Charter, General Assembly and the Permanent Council resolutions, as well as the principles of the Summit of the Americas. 

Dialogue of Heads of Delegation with Private Sector Representatives

The Heads of Delegation present at the XXXVI OAS General Assembly also met with representatives of the private sector in a Dialogue chaired by the Secretary of State of Foreign Affairs of the Dominican Republic, Carlos Morales Troncoso, the OAS Secretary General José Miguel Insulza and Assistant Secretary General, Albert Ramdin. The representatives of the private sector presented an overview of the recommendations developed during the two-day for the Private Sector Forum, including initiatives related to corporate social responsibility, the fight against corruption and the promotion of transparency as well as shared their points of view regarding strategies to help the region become more competitive in trade, poverty alleviation, the distribution of wealth, economic growth, and the relationship between the public and private sectors.
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